MEMORANDUM

TO:

Charlotte City Council

FROM:

Thomas M. Hitch, City Attorney

RE:

CITY ATTORNEY REPORT

DATE:

November 7, 2017

The following is my report to the City Council on several issues in which our office has been engaged since the last Council meeting:

- 1. <u>Construction Easement</u>. Based upon a discussion with the City Manager, the construction easement has been revised and it is my understanding that the owner is ready to execute the easement, so that construction may proceed.
- 2. <u>Vacation of Roadway</u>. I have forwarded to the City Manager the resolution and requisite notice regarding the vacation of a certain part of Harris Street that abuts the Hayes Green Beach Hospital. In addition, the City has received another petition to abandon an alley, this petition being located in the Gales Addition, which covers, among other streets, Prairie Street and East Seminary Street. Those resolutions will be prepared for the next Council meeting.

TMH:ddy